Robert Underwood 1412 High Court Gillette, WY 82718 (307) 686-1774

FILED

JAN 2 9 2007

January 29, 2007

Terri A. Lorenzon, Director Environmental Quality Council

Wyoming Environmental Quality Council Attn: Mark Gordon 122 W. 25<sup>th</sup> St. Herschler Bldg. Room 1714 Cheyenne, WY 82002

Dear Mr. Gordon:

I have read the petitioner's comments about how CBM water has destroyed their operations for cattle and grass production. I also see that 19 families have created the "Petition to Amend Wyoming Water Quality Rule, Chapter 2, Appendix H.

President George W. Bush has now set a course to reduce our dependence on foreign energy production. It is now our task to carry his directives to completion. Even though CBM and coal production in Wyoming only amounts for 19% of the total heat and 31% of total electricity in the United States, it is significant.

If one allows the petition to be signed into law, Wyoming would fall terribly short or the requirement on the nation. Not only would it impact the city of Gillette and Campbell County, but it would also impact the entire state of Wyoming and the Nation.

With due respect, I ask that you consider the total impact and not just the impact on 19 families.

Sincerely,

R.A. Underwood

Alluderwood